APPROVED

MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE LA MIRADA YOUTH COUNCIL

CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL Present:
Absent:
Staff:

INTRODUCTIONS

JULY 27, 2016

The regular meeting of the La Mirada Youth Council
was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman
Sologuren at the La Mirada Resource Center, 13710
La Mirada Boulevard, La Mirada, California 90638.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Michael Caplan — Member

Karis Chun — Member-At-Large
Fabian Lee — Member-At-Large
David Ramirez — Member

Michael Salazar — Member-At-Large
Karim Sologuren — Vice Chairman

Noemi Murioz — Alternate
Adriana Perez — Member

Joshua A. Gire, Community Services Coordinator
Jorge Orozco, Administrative Intern

Administrative Intern Orozco introduced Jacob Chavez of Boy Scout Troop 438.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

1. MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JUNE 29, 2016

Member Lee moved and Member Caplan seconded to approve the minutes of the
regular meeting of June 29, 2016.

MOTION CARRIED BY THE FOLLOWING ROLL CALL VOTE:

AYES: Members Caplan, Chun, Lee, Ramirez, Salazar, Vice Chairman
Sologuren
NOES: None

ABSENT: Members Perez

ABSTAIN: None
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS

2. FATHER AND SON CAMPOUT

Administrative Intern Orozco presented a report on the Father and Son Campout. Mr.
Orozco also reported that the City received donations from Walmart Neighborhood
Market in La Mirada.

Members discussed the final details for the event including items that need to be
purchased and the role of Boy Scout Troop 438.

3. INDEPENDENCE CELEBRATION

Administrative Intern Orozco presented a report on the Independence Celebration event
that took place on Sunday, July 3, at La Mirada Regional Park.

Member Caplan reported that he enjoyed the event and thought the soloist sang the
National Anthem very well.

Member Ramirez said he would like to see more law enforcement at the playground
area.

NEW BUSINESS

4. STROLL IN THE PARK

Community Services Coordinator Gire presented a report on the Stroll in the Park event
being held Thursday, July 28 at Creek Park.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
None

YOUTH COUNCIL ANNOUNCEMENTS
Member Salazar discussed his trip to Chicago to tour potential Universities.

Member Ramirez requested the City look into providing Snapchat filters for special
events.

Member Lee discussed his recent trip to Mexico.
STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS

Administrative Intern Orozco invited members to attend the ribbon cutting for the new
playground at Frontier Park on Friday, July 29.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
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